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 Clackamas River Basin Council
January 16, 2020 Minutes

Persons Attending: Quorum, 20 of 26 present 
	Dave Albrecht         YES
	Gary Guttridge         YES
	Ivars Steinblums                YES

	Todd Bartlett          YES
	Lowell Hanna           YES
	Dave Tenney                     YES

	Ron Blake                YES
	Michael Karnosh    
	Jackie Tommas       

	John Borden            YES
	Dave Kleinke            YES
	

	Bryon Boyce           
	Anh Le                  
	

	Ris Bradshaw          YES
	Earlean Marsh       YES
	

	David Bugni            YES
	Bill Monroe           YES
	Liaisons: Jack Williamson     YES

	Aaron Caldwell       YES
	Laura Nappi           YES
	               Bruce Zoellick

               Gwen Collier           

	Doug DeHart         YES
	Brittani Rosas        
	

	Carl Exner             YES
	Gail Shaloum           YES
	Guests: Jim Brick, Todd Blossom

	John Goodrich       YES
	Tim Shibahara        
	Staff: Cheryl McGinnis, Dayna Lewis, Charlie Ylojoki, Liz Gilliam, Pat Kaczmarek


Meeting began: B.Monroe called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.

AGENDA
	1.  Roll Call, Public Introductions

	2.  Announcements, Public Comments

	3.  CRBC Consent Agenda – Financial Report

	4.  Presentation

	5.  CRBC Governance

	6.  CRBC Executive Director & Staff Reports

	7.  Good of the Order


1.   Roll Call, Assess Quorum, Public Introductions, & Recommendations for Future Business


B.Monroe, Chair, welcomed Board members, guests, and staff members. Quorum present.
2. Announcements, Public Comment 
There were no announcements or public comments.
3. CRBC Consent Agenda – Financial Report
Consent agenda and minutes were presented.  Financial reports were noted as included in packet for review.  
Motion: G.Shaloum moved, G.Guttridge seconded to approve the consent agenda. Approved by consensus.
4. Presentation: 
Jim Brick, a fish biologist from ODFW gave a presentation on “Status & Trends of Clackamas Fish Populations”.
5. CRBC Governance
New Business:

2020 Budget – D.Albrecht presented the budget, pointing out that it can be found in the council meeting packet.  He explained that the 2019 actuals are only through November 30, which once the year-end has been processed, it may affect the amounts for 2020.  He noted that our programs are all grant funded with specific allocations.  
Motion: T.Barlett moved, R.Blake seconded to approve the 2020 Budget.

B.Monroe displayed a wooden gavel that was handmade for him by Bob Tomin & that another gavel will be gifted to the next board chair.  He shared recognition plans that are in the works for Bob, such as the naming of a boat ramp or a park name.  ODFW has pledged for a plaque to be placed in a park.  There will be further discussions with the parks’ department to see what is possible.  He asked that board members share their ideas with him if they have anything else in mind.
B.Monroe presented a plan that was developed by D.Bugni for CRBC council members to send letters to Senator Wyden for the Wild & Scenic River Designation Nomination for portions of Eagle creek/North fork to be considered. 
Motion: R.Bradshaw moved, seconded by G.Guttridge to send letters to Senator Wyden on CRBC letterhead.

Old Business:

G.Shaloum presented & shared a print-out of the recommended actions from the Board Development & Executive Committees in relation to the Board & Staff Retreat recommended actions created by Alexis Millett.
6. Council Business – Staff Reports
Outreach & Education:  
· The team successfully presented on our Shade Our Streams project to PGE’s Fish Committee on January 15th.  
· The 50th anniversary of the Vortex Music Festival will take place at Milo McIver Park this summer.  

· The winter meeting for CRISP was held on December 12th to review the annual report & priority weeds in the watershed.

· The FIP Stakeholder Engagement grant was discussed with the Greater Oregon City Watershed Council at their December board meeting.

· The Lower Columbia Estuary partnership (LCEP) has partnered with CRBC to provide environmental education to select high school science classes within the WES service district, starting in the spring.

Restoration Projects: 
· Shade Our Streams planting was completed in 2018 & the fall maintenance treatments were completed in October.  

· The CRCC Revegetation project successfully completed 3 rounds of site preparation & planting will take place this winter.
· WES riparian restoration projects will be planted this winter in Burlwood HOA & Wenzell Estates.

· OWEB approved the 2019-21 biennium funding & the Implementation Capacity agreement is in place.

· OWEB technical review team provided comments for project proposals & final versions were submitted.  OWEB will finalize soon.

· An application is being prepared for a NOAA restoration grant for FYs 2020-2023.

7. Good of the Order
· B.Monroe announced that the Executive Committee will be conducting C.McGinnis’ annual evaluation. 
· D.Bugni announced his plans to host two farm forest tours in April open to CRBC as well.
· J.Williamson announced that the Mt. Hood National Forest hired a Fisheries Manager: Bruce Zoellick, previously with BLM. The Clackamas Ranger District personnel will move to join the Mt Hood National Forest office in Sandy; scheduled for March.
· G.Guttridge announced that this spring’s tree school registration information is in the mail and also available online.
· C.Exner shared that the City of Sandy was pulling up pipes and conducting smoke tests.  They have signed a $4 million contract to repair the old plant, as anticipating the potential for some ODOT funding.
· G.Shaloum introduced her guest, Todd Blossom, who owns a sustainable landscaping farm.
· L.Hanna announced that there is still an opening on the Board of Commissioner’s Vector Control Board.
Council meeting adjourned at 8:25pm.

